Dukes County Emergency Managers Meeting

February 13, 2007

7:00p.m.

Present:
Spencer Booker, Charles Cotnoir, Bill Smith, Chris Cini, Richard Townes, and Deborah Cini, scribe. 

Minutes:

The minutes of January 9, 2007 were approved as written. 

EM Consortium:

Mr. Cini explained how the Police Chiefs consortium is structured. It is structured that each one town takes the lead for a specific grant and the grant is then given to that specific town and administrative costs area also written into the grant.  The town accountant then distributes the other town’s shares of the grant. The town managers have it set up in this manner as to be accountable to the federal government. 

The group questioned how we create this structure with the Emergency Managers. It was decided to have Ron Burson attend the next meeting. At the same time Mr. Townes moved to have Mr. Cini to start the procedure for formalizing the agreement and create a 501(c) 3. Motion carried. 

ICS 300:

The class is full and is going to be located at the VTA building. 

Multi-Hazard School Training:

Mr. Townes would like to pursue Multi-Hazard School Training. This would require all EMS, Police and Fire together. This training is designed to allow evacuate students in any event situation and is designed specifically for each school. Mr. Townes has spoken with Dr. Weiss, Superintendent of Schools, and his is in favor of the training. There is currently a train the trainer that MEMA is holding in March. Mr. Cotnoir offered to contact the schools to see if they would agree to a joint effort in this project. 

MEMA Update:

Graham Campbell is the new coordinator for training for MEMA. Mr. Campbell has worked with the island and is familiar with our staff. 

Brazilian Language Prep Info:

Mr. Cotnoir offered to investigate this area and see if there are any canned media we are able to use.  Mr. Smith has offered to contact the Language Arts teacher at the High School. 

Pandemic Preparedness:

There is a pandemic meeting this Thursday. Mr. Cini stated he is meeting resistance from Town Administrators in understanding why their participation is necessary.  Mr. Townes expressed concern with the plans structure as MVH has not delineated it in any of the meetings as of yet.  

Map update:

Mr. Booker stated that the new map was set and framed; then delivered in disrepair. So now a replacement map is in the works. 

Next Meeting Date:

March 6, 2007 7:00p.m. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30p.m.

These minutes respectfully submitted by Deborah Cini, scribe. 

